

February 8. 2021

Governor Mike Dunleavy P.O. Box 110001 Juneau, AK 99811-0001

Dear Governor Dunleavy,

As Alaskan business owners, we made clear in our April, 2020, letter your continued support for the proposed Pebble mine contravened Alaska's best interest and undermined the health, economy, and way of life in Alaska's Bristol Bay region. The State of Alaska's plans to appeal the Corps' decision to deny a permit for the proposed Pebble mine leaves us disappointed and angered, and we request that you cease your support immediately. The continued support you and your administration show for the disgraced foreign mining company threatens our livelihoods, Bristol Bay's fisheries, and the local fish-based economy.

We operate successful sportfishing lodges and guided fishing operations in the Bristol Bay region. We employ dozens of Alaskans and, like thousands of others in our industry, our businesses rely on the region's world-class fisheries, its clean, productive rivers, and its wild and rugged scenery. After making our stance clear to the State of Alaska, federal regulators and the Pebble Limited Partnership (PLP) for nearly 2 decades that the project would directly harm our businesses, communities and families,

we were relieved when the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers properly denied the permit for the mine proposal.

In the Corps' Record of Decision, Col. Damon Delarosa said that a plan to deal with waste from the Pebble Mine "does not comply with Clean Water Act guidelines" and that "the proposed project is contrary to the public interest." PLP was given the chance—twice—to prove that it could adequately mitigate the impacts of its project and operate its project in a way compatible with local fisheries. PLP failed. Its mitigation plan fails to meet Clean Water Act standards and the project is overwhelmingly opposed by Alaskans from across the state of all walks of life. By appealing the Corps' decision, you send a clear message to Bristol Bay residents and Alaskan business owners that you will override science and the best interests of Alaska on behalf of a Canadian mining company with an incomplete and fraudulent plan.

Bristol Bay residents and business owners are looking forward to our future, a future that does not include the proposed Pebble mine. We ask that you stop supporting PLP in its attempts to subvert science and the interests of Alaskans, and drop your appeal. It is far past time for you to stick up for Alaskans and join us by supporting permanent protections for Bristol Bay's important fish, wildlife and water resources that will ensure our businesses and the fishery remain productive for generations to come.

Thank you for your consideration. We hope you reconsider your support for PLP and work with us to write the next chapter for the Bristol Bay region to sustain and create new business opportunities without risking renewable resources that have provided for us faithfully year after year. We are happy to discuss this at any time by phone or video.

Sincerely,

Katmai Service Providers

Representing more than 60 business that operate in the Katmai/Bristol Bay region

Brian Kraft, President

Anchorage/Kodiak, AK
info@katmaipark.org

Nanci Morris Lyon Bear Trail Lodge King Salmon, AK 907-246-2327

Dan Oberlatz Alaska Alpine Adventures Katmai National Park, AK 1-877-525-2577

Daren & Tracy Erickson Alaska's Enchanted Lake Lodge King Salmon, AK 907-694-6447 Trout Unlimited- Alaska Program
Representing more than 10,000 members, anglers
and supporters in Alaska.
Nelli Williams, Director
Anchorage, AK
nwilliams@tu.org

John Holman No See Um Lodge Kvichak River, AK 907-232-0729

Brian Kraft Alaska Sportsman's Lodge Iguigig, AK 907-276-7605

Indy & Dagen Walton Last Cast Lodge Igiugig, AK 907-394-6919 Taj Shoemaker Island Air Service Kodiak, AK 907-487-4596

Phil Harrison, Rochelle Harrison, & Tia Shoemaker

Grizzly Skins of Alaska Kejulik River, AK 907-414-4570

Chris & Linda Branham Royal Wolf Lodge King Salmon, AK 907-248-3256

Tracy Vrem
Blue Mountain Lodge
Becherof Lake, AK

907-360-0541

Paul Hansen

Alaska Rainbow Adventures

King Salmon, AK 907-357-0251

Joe Hyde

Copper River Lodge

Iliamna, AK 1-888-294-0324

Pat Vermillion

Royal Coachman Lodge

Dillingham, AK 406-222-0624

Dan Michels, Heather Oberholtzer, & Alex

Oberholtzer

Crystal Creek Lodge Naknek River, AK 907-357-3153

Jo Murphy & Rolan Ruoss

Sea Hawk Air, Inc.

Kodiak, AK 907-486-8282 Chuck Ash Wild Fly Pursuits Anchorage, AK

Mike McDowell Kvichak Lodge Igiugig, AK 1-866-640-0506

Martin Kviteng

Alaska's Fishing Unlimited

Port Alsworth, AK 907-781-2220

Brad Waitman Igiguig Lodge Bristol Bay, AK 907-360-1856

Marty Decker

Frontier River Guides

Bristol Bay, AK 877-818-2278

Patricia Edel Blue Fly

King Salmon, AK 907-246-2030

Amelia Beaudoin & Robert Durnell Ouzell International Expeditions, Inc.

Alagnak River, AK 907-783-2216

Justin Johns

Fishing Bear Lodge

Wood-Tikchik State Park, AK

360-472-1234

Rus Schwausch

EPIC Angling & Adventure Alaska Peninsula, AK

512-656-2736

Jon Kent

Painter Creek Lodge Alaska Peninsula, AK

907-248-1303

Kate Crump Frigate Adventure Travel Bristol Bay, AK 541-743-1273

Wayne & Jacob McGee Alaska Trophy Adventures Lodge Alagnak River, AK 907-519-6820

John Perry Angler's Alibi Alaska King Salmon, AK 561-222-9416

Randy Triplett Nushagak Outfitters & Nushagak River Lodge Nushagak River, AK 406-207-9779 Jon Boyd River King Outfitters Nushagak River, AK 509-520-5507

Dave and Kim Egdorf Western Alaska Sport Fishing Nashagak River, AK 406-665-3489

Dan & Jeff Vermillion Sweetwater Travel Bristol Bay, AK 1-888-347-4286

Jerry Jacques Bristol Bay Sportfishing and Adventures Iliamna, AK 1-800-669-3474